
February 11, 2020 
 
Re: HB 2601 
 
Dear Education Committee Members, 
 
We need to care about the children and their good should always be what we work for. 
Parents need to have control over their children's vaccines. We always supported 
vaccines until our daughter at the age of 2 received her first MMR. She had many difficulties. 
 
She was in constant pain, could not sleep and was making retarded motions with her hands. 
The county nurses called repeatedly to encourage us to continue vaccines. I told them she was 
having complications and they didn't care. If I would have followed the CDC's guidelines and the 
county nurses my child would be seriously hurt or dead. Where is the logic in this! These people 
do not care about our children. Please stand up for the children and unborn. I am scared for my 
 children when they have children. There must be some sanity in this issue.  
 
These pharmaceutical companies and doctors must be held responsibly for injuries. I will do 
anything including homeschool if necessary. I am not anti-vaccine but I am against vaccines 
being forced upon us and especially dangerous vaccines. 
 
Sincerely, 
Marilyn Haag 
St. Marys, KS 


